APPROVED MINUTES 


Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

July 10, 2014

Meeting Minutes

· ASSEMBLY

1.2 MEMBERS: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3 Visitors: Gwen Gaskell, Jim Crandall, Captain Wright 
2.0 Minutes:  Marshall motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of July 3, 2014,   Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the minutes are approved. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

July 12th- APA annual meeting 11am 

July 15th – Spinning Group at the bandstand 2-4pm (weather permitting) 

July 15th - Forestry Meeting 4PM at the Town Hall 

July 15th – WESAC working meeting 6PM at the Center Station 

July 16th - Conservation Commission 7pm at Town Hall 

July 17th- Selectmen’s meeting town hall 9 AM-4 PM and 6:30pm with meeting to begin at 7 PM

July 19th – Conservation Commission Adopt a Highway trash pickup 9am starting at the library parking lot. Public please come and help  

July 22nd - Rich Cook Memorial Blood Drive at the lodge from 
1-6pm. If you cannot attend you can ask for a card when you do donate and donate blood in Rich's name 

July 31st Jeff Barrett, representing the Sullivan County Commissioner’s Office will be attending the evening Selectmen’s meeting 

August 2nd - Summer Informational Meeting 10am to noon, to update the town on Article 29,  progress report from the Planning Board, WESAC, SMAC, discussion of the Master Plan survey/workshop,   and general communications issues, plus public Q and A at the lodge. Everyone welcome! 
August 2nd- The Senior group annual picnic noon at the pavilion 

August 5th – Planning Board Public Hearing 6:30pm regarding document changes for the access policy and driveway permit  regular meeting to follow 
August 16th- Household Hazardous Waste Day at the transfer station 9am-noon, flyers are at the transfer station and the town hall for more information or their website http://hhw.uvlsrpc.org 

August 17th – Park and Recreation will be hosting a Free band concert at the beach and in the lodge if it is raining. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Would you like to get together with other spinners? Learn to spin (yarn) or just like to watch some spinners? At the bandstand, Tuesday July 15th 2-4pm (not if it rains) Knitting help/socialize. Call Ingrid 495-0183 or Gwen 495-3231 for more information. 

Washington Police Department congratulate Ainsley Bruno for completing her third year at the Cadet Academy, she was awarded a NH Association of Chiefs of Police Scholarship and Lucy Beckwith completed her first year at the academy and was awarded the Edward M. Soucy Memorial Award by the staff. She will be returning next year at no cost to her and her family. The Selectmen congratulate our dedicated students for all of their hard work and representing our town well.

Please be aware that if you would like to participate in the household hazardous waste day on August 16th you must have a valid transfer station sticker or bring proof of property ownership with a tax bill and an id. Transfer station stickers will be available if you need a new one on this day as well.  
3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 


3.1 Joseph Belcastro: TM#14-253, McKinley Drive, 24x24 garage. Eaton inspected and motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, the permit was approved. 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Jerry Little spoke with Eaton at the flea market and will be coming in to see a Selectmen’s meeting in the next few weeks. He is a candidate for State Senate he is running for Bob Odell’s vacant seat. 
4.2 Steve Hanssen dropped off a letter from the Washington Forestry Committee to the Board of Selectmen. 

4.3 Ed Morin phoned to ask for a building permit application. Dagesse sent it out.  
4.4 Chris Rand from Granite State Telephone came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding communications issues. 

4.5 Representative Jim Grenier came in to update the Selectmen on his recent votes.  Grenier spoke with Gwen Gaskell, on behalf of the Historical Society, regarding problems with fees on trust funds to small organizations and future legislation. 
4.6 Scott Lappen phoned in regards to a letter he received by the Board of Selectmen notifying him that his 911# has been changed to Cottage Lane instead of Ashuelot Acre Road. Eaton phoned Lappen back and discussed the issue his access his off of Cottage Lane. Lappen will speak with Eastman on Saturday at the APA meeting. 
4.7 Yvonne Bachand phoned Eastman regarding water in the basement of the lodge. Ron Roy to investigate. 

4.8 Donna Roy phoned to ask for a building permit application. Dagesse to send it out. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

5.1 Michelle Dagesse: 
5.1.1. Completed the Primex workers compensation report. 

5.2 Chief Marshall: 

5.2.1. Provided the Selectmen with the out of town cruiser report. 
5.2.2. Provided a copy of an invoice to the Town of Sunapee for detail work provided. 

5.3 Ed Thayer: 

5.3.1. A letter from the town was sent to Stoddard to participate in the household hazardous waste day and we have not received any response, so at this point they have opted not to participate. Stoddard residents will be excluded from participation in the collection.  

5.3.2. Attended a conference today in Lebanon that was displaying a grinder machine. A pay as you throw program was also discussed.
5.3.3. Road side mowing starts next week, including Class VI roads. 

5.3.4. The shoulder work is done on East Washington Road, Washington Drive and Lempster Mtn Road/ 

5.3.5. The rolloff truck had experienced broken linkage, has been repaired and back in service.  

5.4. Chief Moser: 
5.4.1. Updated the Selectmen on the status of the exhaust system at the Center Station. 
6.0PUBLIC APPOINTMENTS 

6.1 Captain Wright, representing Rescue, asked the Selectmen if we (the town) could have a celebration for all recent and previous Fire, Rescue and Police volunteers/employees, a dinner at the lodge in December was suggested. The Selectmen supported the idea. Wright updated the Selectmen that the system is wired and ready for inspection and training. 
7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 Invoice from the town’s attorney- Approved and forwarded for payment. 

7.2 Mailing from Jerry Little republican for Senate – Public reading file 

7.3 Letter from a Valley Road property owner’s attorney in reference to a proposed temporary easement. – Awaiting response from the town’s attorney 
7.4 Out of town cruiser report from the Police Department – Filed 

7.5 Email from the Washington Police Department congratulating Ainsley Bruno and Lucy Beckwith- See Did You Know 
7.6 Letter from the Washington Forestry Committee regarding a teleconference that the Selectmen had on June 12th – Filed 
7.7 A copy of a letter sent from the Conservation Commission to Don – Filed 
7.8 Email from Health Trust requesting salary and class information for the town’s long and short term disability insurance. – Dagesse completed and filed 
7.9 Copy of an invoice from the Police Department to the Town of Sunapee – Filed 

7.10 Application from Tyler Libby to use the lodge. – See 9.1 

7.11 Email from SAU#34 forwarding a schedule of payments for the school payments. – Forward to Dagesse 

7.12 Quote for a printer from Konica Minolta – Filed 
7.13 Email from Jed Schwartz, July 3rd to the Board of Selectmen. – See 7.15
7.14 Email from Jim Crandall regarding eminent domain. – Public reading file 
7.15 A copy of an email from Ken Eastman responding to 7.13 from last week’s minutes. – Public reading file 
7.16 Letter from the State Department of Environmental Services regarding septic disposal system for North Main Street. – Filed 
7.17 Letter from the State of Department of Environmental Services for a septic disposal system for North Main Street – Filed 

7.18 Letter from the State notice of acceptance of permit application land resource management Wast Shore Drive. – Filed 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:

8.1 Flyers for the August 2nd Summer Informational Meeting were made today handouts will be distributed and posted over the next week. Come join us. Carolyn Russell took some for the LAE annual meeting and Eastman will take some to the APA annual meeting. 

8.2 Eastman and Marshall made follow up phone calls for outstanding surveys to urge participation. 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 
9.1 Marshall approved the application of Tyler Libby to use the lodge on July 13th and Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
10.0   motioned to approve checks $11,227.90 payroll and $255,694.89for vendors seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Eastman motioned to adjourn and Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the meeting was adjourned at 8:14PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michelle Dagesse 







